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March 1, 2011 
 
Ontario Energy Board     VIA E-MAIL 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON 
 M4P 1E4 
 
Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
RE: Newmarket – Tay Power Distribution Ltd. 

Filing in accordance with the Ontario Energy Board’s Decision 
and Order 
EB-2010-0295 

 
On February 28, 2011, Newmarket – Tay Power Distribution Ltd. (“NTPDL”) 
requested a 24 hour extension to the filing timelines given in Order No. 6 of the 
Ontario Energy Board’s (the “Board”) Decision and Order of February 22, 2011 in 
the subject matter.  This extension was requested to allow NTPDL’s Board of 
Directors to deliberate on the attached letter from the Minister of Energy received 
by NTPDL on February 28, 2011 (the “Minister’s Letter”) asking that NTPDL 
forgo the cost recovery determined in this proceeding. 
 
NTPDL understands the underlying spirit of the Minister’s Letter and has decided 
that its costs and damages incurred as a result of the April 21, 2010 Minutes of 
Settlement in the late payment penalty class action will be managed internally 
and not recovered from its customers.  NTPDL respectfully requests that the 
Board excuse it from filing a rate model and draft tariff of rates and charges for a 
recovery rate adder in accordance with Order No. 6 of the subject Decision and 
Order. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
P.D. Ferguson, P.Eng. 
President 


